Bill Wood Forest Supervisor Salmon-Challis National Forest 1206 So. Challis Street Salmon, ID 83467

Dear Bill,

Back Country of Idaho understands that you have committed to reconstruct the Pistol Creek Bridge and the trail leading to Pistol Creek. If this is so, we commend you for that decision and would like to offer our assistance in helping to obtain grant monies through the RAC program and/or Idaho Park and Recreation. We would like to offer on-the-ground assistance for completion of this project as well.

We do have a concern that the work completed on the trail to date is insufficient, and merely a band-aid at best. We are referring to the reroute around the slides as they presently exist.

Please keep us informed as this project goes through the planning and implementation phase.

Sincerely,

Raenette Didier, Chairman Back Counry Horsemen of Idaho 230 Pleasant Valley Rd. Clearwater, ID 83552 raenette.didier@gmail.com